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MEMORANDUM 

DATE: 

TO: 

FROM: 

CC: 

SUBJECT: 

March 29, 2024 

Whom it may concern 

Near Miss, Luray Complex 

On Friday, March 22nd, 2024, VDOF field staff from the' Region responded to a large brushfire in 
Luray, Virginia. This hand crew was tasked with establishing a handline from the edge of the field located 
off Route 340 just North of the 340 Landfill (38.62770, -78.59355) up Browns Creek following the fire 
edge and tying into the USFS Browns Hollow Trail that continues up the Southeast side of the mountain of 
New Market gap on Route 211. 

Two trucks transporting DOF firefighters were staged in the green field. Hand tools scratched containment 
lines around both trucks, and work commenced up the creek. Before leaving the trucks in the field, the fire's 
edge was not in sight, and the firefighters were not concerned with the trucks being threatened during their 
shift. At the end of the shift, the firefighters returned to the trucks to see that the green field was on fire and 
burning around the trucks. Containment lines established before work began had held and saved the trucks 
from being consumed. Firefighters used the remaining water on one of the trucks to spray their way out of 
the field to route 340 and return to the Cooters ICP. 

No property was damaged, and critical thinking before the commencement of work saved two large pieces 
ofVDOF equipment. 

Upon returning to the incident command post, the near miss was reported to Division Supervisc--
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